
Member Evaluations of May 10, CCA Zoom Meeting 

 

 

R# Please provide comments on why you chose this rating.  

1 Very important time to be together and to hear the sharing of the sister who have gone through 
affiliation.   

2 Very, very good for sisters to be together.  It was a "sisterly visit."  I chose "8" as I think this 
format can only accomplish so much.  Lots of sharing, which is wonderful, but it does not lead to 
any conclusion or decision.  This is fine.  But limited to the small group. 

3 Being able to share our emotions and concerns on our current situations in this critical time is 
very much needed and appreciated.  We need this time together, especially in a confidential 
manner as we did yesterday. 

4 The meeting told us about the activities and purpose of the TG. The small groups gave a good 
place for sharing about our pain and our hope for the future. 

5 The prayer service spoke to me deeply, and created a very beautiful space among the group.  
The input of everyone and the deep sharing of those who have had to move to other living 
situations was deeply insightful.  One of my regrets was that we could not be more of a part of 
the sisters in this situation.  I know covid had a lot to do with it but I wish there had been a way 
we could have know what was happening - not just find out once it was all finished.  I do know 
this might not have been possible. I also loved how prepared the meeting was and I really deeply 
appreciated the group I was in.  I give the meeting 5 stars! 

6 There were no heavy preparations. it was a relaxed and free meeting 

8 I so appreciated the prayer service - and sharing it with many of my Sisters near and far. The 
small group sharing was painful but very real. Our Sisters in Concord are in such pain 

9 Every presentation was so well done; prayerfully and beautifully.  There was great sensitivity to 
where the membership is now. The meeting ran well, efficiently. We began and ended on time. It 
was good to have each member of the TG take an active part.  

10 It seemed each Sister spoke honestly  

11 Poor audio, words not matching voice, and lose of connection, my main problems. Did not really 
care for the background of team, distracting and distorting person‚Äôs actual appearance. It was 
the 1st meeting for transition team. 

12 Being able to express thoughts and feelings is always beneficial, but especially now. 

13 The sharing was a beautiful experience 



14 I felt the meeting provided a lot of information that our non-affiliated Carmels need to be aware of 
and seriously consider.   

15 The meeting was well prepared.  The presentations were excellent.  The prayer service and 
memorial were lovely. The questions for the small groups were such that all participated with 
trust and vulnerability. The amount of time seemed right 

18 honest real connection and sharing ... relevant to our issues at present 

19 The prayer service was both contemplative and challenging and let so well into Margie's sharing.  
We needed this more personal contact rather than a "business meeting" as It was so good to be 
able to see each other,  hear where our sisters are (both through the video and in our small 
groups).  Traveling is more difficult now so this is a way for many more of us to participate and 
reconnect with each other.  Thank you--great job of sticking to scheduled time! 

20 I felt the need for more connection/interaction than just the few sisters in my small group.  

21 Important that we stay connected as sisters and friends.  All who desire can participate. 

22 there wasn't much open discussions between the members 

23 I very much appreciated this opportunity to hear from and share with our sisters. I feel this 
supports and strengthens our experience of CCA as a community of communities. Much more 
helpful to me than the "we space" zooms. In my group there was not enough time for everyone 
to share! Three did not because we ran out of time! Could have used another 5-10 minutes. The 
opening prayer was beautiful and Marjorie's talk was excellent. 

24 Material was pertinent and interesting!  It was well timed and went so smoothly.  It seemed to go 
very quickly (sharing group was great and comfortable).  It was so good to be together and to 
see each other.  Well done! 

25 I felt it brought me closer to the sisters in my group and to those who shared 

27 You created a prayerful atmosphere of respectful and honest sharing (grieving).  
Thank you so much!  

28 Any time we have the opportunity to meet I  find that it is so enriching. 

29 There is always room for improvement but the May 10 meeting was really special because it 
touched the hearts of many. It was personal that many can relate, compassionate and challenge 
us to do something and be part of it even after the meeting. 

30 At this time of life, we in CCA need each other's love and support in our vocation. 

31 It was very good to hear first-hand accounts from Sue and Clinton. 

32 Well organized, relevant content, gave people a place to share and process all that has 
happened in the past year.  

33 Good interchange among the Sisters;  meeting appeared to be well prepared. 

34 It was wonderful meeting and I hope we continue to share for the future of CCA in our mission. 

35 It has been helpful to gather together in dialogue about our Carmelite life today with our joy , pain 
and possible solutions  

36 Excellent way to renew contact with our Sisters in a relaxed and supportive atmosphere. 

37 Quality of Connection  

 



 

R# Why?  If you have a different idea/recommendation 
please provide: 

1 It is more important now than ever to connect with 
one another  

  

2 They have proved helpful and supportive to the 
communities. 

More meetings (occasional) like yesterday could 
be nice and give a sense of connection. 

3 I think it should be an option if it is of help to any 
particular community. For some, the pressing needs 
of the moment may make it inconvenient right now. 
So, I think it's good to offer it, but leave it up to the 
communities. 

  

4 The SVs have provided a reflective forum for 
community members to voice concerns and hopes. 
They can easily resume virtually thanks to Zoom. 

  

5 Our community does zoom with Scotland and we 
have found this very enriching and bonding.  WE 
share at a deep level and are open about what 
works for us and we very freely ask questions.  

 I also support sisters going in person to other 
monasteries as that is the most bonding of all, I 
think    

6 A help to get to know each other; share things, 
ideas, etc  

  

7 I would rather have the same kind of gathering like 
we had on May 10th.   

It would be nice to have a group gathering via 
zoom for age cohorts. Example of groups:  those 
who have been in Carmel for 45 years and up; 
those who have been in Carmel for 25-44 years; 
those who have been in Carmel for 10-24 years; 
those who have been in Carmel 9 years or less.  
Each group will discuss about the same topic.  
State the problems and recommend solutions.  
This way we can take advantage of the wisdom, 
experience and creativity of each generation. 

8 The more often we can meet during these difficult 
times the better it will be for our future 

  

9 It's a good and practical way of staying connected Where possible, I think in-person visits by any 
member of CCA especially to the sisters who have 
transitioned away from their monasteries would be 
a sign of even deeper connection and care.  

10 To keep connected   



11 Only if not possible for in person.   

12 For the above reason, it is always beneficial to be 
able to  talk about feelings and especially at this 
challenging time in Carmel. 

Just want to say that I am very grateful for the 
caring and concern I experienced during the 
meeting on Monday. 

13 Good to keep connected. It is a good, protected, 
open forum for entering into difficult group decision- 
making and reality checks. 

  

14 I don't see any other way they are going to happen 
in the next 12 months. 

  

15 I think more than ever we need to stay in touch and 
find ways to communicate and support each other. 

  

16 Zoom would be an easier choice for those 
communities whose members are not in the same 
place.   

  

18 share and support in times of need and change   

19 Travel is still iffy and so I think that different ways of 
visiting each other will help continue to build 
relationships.  I look forward to hearing from Judy 
Long and Susan Weber and seeing their 
suggestions in print as I can't remember the ideas 
presented during the Zoom.  

I don't remember if it was mentioned:  perhaps 
zoom sharing on a book 

20 Valuable support from one another via Zoom seems 
best for this year. I liked the encouragement to be 
creative in finding new and varied ways to structure 
the sisterly visits.  

  

21 Another way of staying connected and offering 
sisterly support.  Communities can choose the best 
means of doing this for their community. 

Having Susan and/or Judy contact each 
community to begin a conversation around its 
desire for a sisterly visit is a great idea.  Even if a 
community is initially not interested, Judy & Susan 
can encourage the community & point out benefits. 

22 Zoom meeting is okay if we cannot travel; I prefer 
meeting in person 

  

23 Now that Covid restrictions are being lifted, can we 
have in person sisterly visits? Or is traveling too 
much of a burden? 

  

24 Hard to say yes or no - I'm really not sure. More or 
less ambivilant. 

  

25 getting closer to the sisters I think we have to try the meetings and then maybe 
adapt for the needs or preference of each 
community  

26 Travel still seems premature, covid-wise.  If we miss 
each other, that's a good enough reason to meet, 
whether we retain the phrase "sisterly visits" or not. 
Sisters who have moved from their former 
monasteries can participate in Zoom meetings. We 
can arrange flexible Zoom visits around specific 
community situations. Discussions and visits can be 
divided into smaller blocks of time, not limited to one 
or two sessions. 

  

27 Continuation of a project that creates deeper 
relationships between a community and other CCA 
sisters (sisterly visitors). Can be helpful for a 
community to "invite" sisterly visitors into their joys 
and struggles. 

  



28 Zoom is the second best way to connect! I think we 
are all at different stages regarding traveling and the 
pandemic. Zoom is a wise option for sisterly 
support. 

  

29 With the pandemic around, its the best that we can 
do at this point. 

Nothing can compare with personal/physical 
contact especially when someone is going through 
difficult time but we can only do that after our 
present global situation now. Aside from Zoom 
visits, phone calls just to check and say Hi might 
means something to someone.  

30 I  appreciated the live Sisterly Visits in the past.  If 
zoom will be the only means of communication for a 
while, then I choose it. 

The ideas and recommendations for 
communication mentioned at the last zoom mtg., 
May 10th, could be choices similar to what was 
available in the past - interest groups. 

31 It's easier with COVID and aging sisters.   

32 If the communities feel it would be helpful, it seems 
like a good way to do the visits. It’s also a good way 
to continue to strengthen the relationships and hear 
the concerns of the individual communities.  

  

33 Our exchange face to face in Zoom is invaluable.   

34 We don't know how COVID situation at that time.   

35 The contact is important and expense would be less 
while allowing the visitor to remain with in her 
community which may need her presence. 

  

36 I would qualify my yes with freedom to invite 
depending on current circumstances of community. 

  

37 Not sure, but willing to try - it is so different from 
previous visits  

  

 

 

R# What other suggestions do you have for ways to communicate within CCA? 

5 I feel that we are creating a much more trusting and open space among us, and I wonder if there are 
ways that the TG or individual monasteries might be able to share what is going on in their lives so that 
we can be a greater support to one another.  I hope we continue with explore "we space".  



7 zoom is okay as well as email 

12 I liked the suggestion of phone calls, letters etc. to those going through transitions.  It is a painful and 
challenging time for some.  Sisterly support means so much!!! 

15 A brief letter/note from the team with short updates. I think the TG did that once. It could just be bullet 
points and would not have to take the time of a well grafted letter. 

18 have periodic sharing like we just did as well as educative material 

19 Continue to receive updates from leadership on what is going on in CCA:  really appreciated that Sue's 
update on Sr. Marian and other sisters in nursing care was shared with all of us by email before our 
Zoom.   
Although our CCA Newsletter is a wonderful source of news, sometimes individual sisters hear different 
things via our "Carmelite grapevine" and it would be good to hear directly from communities who would be 
willing share briefly about what's happening "now".  This isn't just curiosity.  It's a genuine desire to be 
with and for each other...to bear each others burdens, share each others joys.... 

20 None at this time. 

21 I feel ideas will come as we engage each other, so I won't add suggestions now. 

24 Whatever you did this time, worked.  So, more of the same.  Meet, share thoughts, etc 

30 Simply, I would want each community, when gathered together, to pray intentionally for CCA once a day 
for prayerful support. 
Short emails sharing helpful articles or references to current Church or political topics, Francis' Encyclical, 
"Brothers and Sisters All". 

35 I am open for suggestions but do not have any in mind at this time. 

37 Zoom seems the best answer 

 

R# 4.  In listening to the shared experiences of Sr. Sue Lumb from Barrington, and some of the 
sisters from Clinton regarding their transitions, decision-making and current situation, how 
would you propose that CCA respond to this reality going forward? 

1 Not sure. We can try to stay in touch with communities as they go through this, but I sometimes feel like 
they don't welcome our help. Not sure what to do.  

2 Be as inclusive with these sisters as possible. 

3 Ask if there is anything specific we can do for our sisters to help.  I think it would help others to 
accompany them them if they could make their needs/hopes  known.  The sharing we just had was a 
good example of how CCA can facilitate that.  We need to be there for each other on a grass roots level, 
not leave it to the leadership alone. 

4 It seems that the LT is already doing a good job of helping transitional communities and that Shared 
Services are a great help to sisters negotiating the hurdles of decision-making and moving.  

5 I know that the two leadership groups have given and would always give anything they could to the 
transitioning monastery..  They/ you  have, beyond a doubt, done everything they could and far more 
than would even be expected - especially in terms of time and energy.    In some ways it is up to the 
monastery because they alone know what help they need.  If the need were communicated the would be 
a responds of that I am sure.  

7 We continue the conversation and brainstorming together.   

8 Zoom get together as possible - just to keep them connected. We have SO    Appreciated having Marian 
Steffans at our Lectio. It‚Äôs a wonderful connection.  



9 From what I heard, the support these sisters received from the LT/TG, Nancy Reynolds, Kathleen Pruitt, 
outside organizations etc. has been amazing. The LT/TG (not sure who does what) are greatly to be 
commended for their loving service to our sisters in a terribly difficult time for everyone.  
The decisions that had to be made by the communities are terribly difficult. But given the autonomous 
nature of our monasteries I'm not sure any of us could have done much more to help with the possible 
exception of reaching out personally to individuals and staying connected. But Unfortunately, COVID was 
a factor this past year that prevented more in-person support.  
For years CCA has supported communities looking at the reality of their situations through speakers at 
our national meetings (NRRO etc), hearing presentations from the Oldenburg and Danville sisters about 
their experience, provided resources for facilitators, initiated sisterly visits etc. - all this by way of 
providing mutual active support for the needs of our communities. I believe CCA did all it could do. 
It's wonderful to imagine a retirement/infirmary monastery for Carmelites. But it's not practical for many 
reasons that have been explored and discussed over and over in the past. Partnering with other religious 
communities in sharing their facilities as Danville, Oldenburg and now Eldridge have done seems the 
most practical way to go. For this to work - communities need to form bonds with Apostolic religious and 
make plans sooner than later - especially if they hope to have several from one community re-locate to 
the same facility. I believe our future as religious may lie in sharing facilities - whether in retirement or 
not. I don't see this as loss but as a gain; a natural evolution of religious life in our time.  

10 It is hard to know as honestly from what I heard there can be problems accepting Sisters into a 
community that are difficult persons who caused problems in their former community.  Helping them 
move out of their monastery.  Perhaps clearing out the monastery ; furniture and stuff either financially or 
physically  

11 It makes one appreciate what one has and yet the need for future planning, as well as a desire to support 
any affiliated community if possible in some way. 

12 If at all possible, invite Sisters no longer living in a Monastery to attend a joyful gathering at a Monastery 
nearby (if there is such), or maybe try a joyful celebration by Zoom. 

13 Seek ways of supporting decision- making  in a more strategic planning method. 5 years out 

14 I feel that not only our Carmels, but also our Association, have/has to realistically look at what is our 
future.  With only 5 autonomous monasteries and 2 or 3 of those being fragile, what is CCA's plan for the 
future.  The issue of where sisters can go when they leave their monasteries is largely a problem of not 
having enough "thriving" monasteries within the Association.  The fact that we have always honored the 
diversity among our membership also makes it difficult for a monastery to accept someone from another 
monastery that has a very different way of living the Carmelite Charism. 

15 It would have been good if we could have heard from them once or twice as they were going through the 
experience. 
Suggestions from Sue and Clinton were given and it would be good to follow up on them. 
It might be good if the two groups could let us know what we could have done to make things 
easier/better 

16 The experiences that were shared were honest and deeply appreciated.  I respect their grieving process  
and understand it may never be totally completed.  My question is how can we see hope and possibilities 
in what they are living into now?  All of our member Carmels may be faced with a similar situation at 
some point.  It seems to me that this is the Holy Saturday experience of this Paschal Mystery.   How can 
we look to the Resurrection experience?      

18 reach out to them, as is natural to you, and sincere.  Email works 

19 I have no clear ideas...I remember how, at least 20 years ago, our Dutch sisters encouraged us to see 
the signs of the times in our own CCA communities, to discuss, listen to each other, evaluate what is 
possible, and get expert help as we need it; to make plans sooner rather than later...I am also aware that 
CCA communities in the past (examples of Elysburg-Danville, Indianapolis-Oldenburg, Beacon, and their 
offer to share their space) have openly shared how they made their decisions to live their Carmelite 
vocations in different places/ways; Where I have found hope is in listening to and sharing with both 
Angela and Jean Alice who have acknowledged the hard work they and their communities had to do in 
making the moves they did AND how happy they are living and sharing their Carmelite contemplative 
vocations now.  I believe that the Spirit is calling my own community (and CCA) to enter into the 
unknown together to discover even more new ways of living and sharing the richness of our spirituality. 



20 Discussion and maybe brainstorming at a future ZOOM meeting in dialog with the afffiliated communities 
about ways to support them.  There are many different forms and levels of support . Make sure they have 
open channels to CCA leadership in ways that are comfortable for them. 

21 I am very grateful that the sisters shared so openly and was inspired by their willingness to do so.  I felt it 
was greater consciousness raising of what our sisters have & continue to go through. I'd like all of us in 
the association to take greater responsibility for our sisters who are in transition and for communities who 
are affiliating and moving toward completion.  Begin to explore ways that we in CCA can reach out to our 
sisters in appropriate ways.   
There are confidentiality and boundary issues to be respected, but it is an enormous task for just the 
association president and council to handle. There are canonical, legal, financial issues that are clearly 
areas the president & council must be involved in.  That is only one aspect of being a community of 
communities. 

22 Give time, dialogue, explain the reasons, prepare the persons before taking such difficult decisions. 

23 I was surprised and saddened to learn that Clinton sisters did not feel the support of CCA during their 
transition. I think if Barrington had been more open to the reality of their situation and begun talking about 
the future a long time ago, their transition perhaps would be less painful and more peaceful. So even if 
they do not want to hear it, our Carmels need to be encouraged to look at their reality and lean into 
change instead of resisting it. I'm not sure if challenging and accompanying is the task of the TG? LT? 

24 I think the two communities are well situated and can look to the future with peace.  That said, the whole 
thing is a heartache to me.  I feel very much for them and know it is in the future for more of our 
communities down the road.  It is all in God's hands and I try to rest in that, and to cooperate with it! 

25 Beyond what is happening now, including presence and prayer, I find it hard to think of now 

28 We are in a very difficult position because there is a factor which is really unknown - how Rome views 
our individual monasteries and our association as a whole. For some monasteries local resources 
provide support that would strengthen future possibilities. We are just in fragile spaces where the 
outcome is unsure.  I applaud Sue and the sisters from Clinton in providing their honest and candid 
responses.  

29 I really don't know, but it really breaks my heart to see our Carmelite sisters not being able to live in a 
normal Carmelite Community as we do. May be, to let our sisters going through this situation feel the 
support in more tangible ways would mean a lot. What ways? May be the best way is to ask those who 
already experienced the situation, document it and learn the pros and cons of every decisions made for 
future references. 

30 Gather info, ideas and experiences from each Carmel.  Work with the services we are now receiving for 
CCA to create a picture of what could be helpful for the communities. 

31 CCA must make sure that each community has plans for the near future. 

32 Continue to provide support to the communities. These are difficult realities.  

33 Great openness to whatever ways the individual Communities might ask for assistance.   It is very 
important for the Communities to be the first to reach out, as each might be ready.  Readiness comes for 
different communities at different times.  Then CCA could respond according the requests. 

34 This could be the future of all our CCA and we need to open communication. 

35 CCA seems, in this case,, to be the "we" and an individual Carmel member would be the "I". 
How do the " We" offer the contact and emotional support in times of the pain of separation and closer of 
a Carmel? 

36 With great compassion for our Sisters, listening to their experience, learning from them and encouraging 
communities that might have to undergo same experience in the future. 

 

R# 5. Please share any thoughts/ideas with the TG that would be helpful to them in carrying out their 
delegation regarding the program decisions of the June 2020 assembly. 

2 Some artistic way of presenting material sisters have prepared.  Some way at a future in-person meeting 
of remembering/celebrating the history of CCA. 



3 I don’t know off hand what the delegations from 2020 were, but with the changing situations in our 
communities and in the world I see the leadership focusing on the immediate needs of our communities 
right now.  All other issues are secondary in my opinion. 

4 The TG can offer regular CCA meetings that have an emphasis on sharing and are not business 
meetings--maybe 3x a year. Goal 4 is an expansive goal that allows for creativity as we go forward.  

5 I think you are doing it very well.  

12 I would again suggest a way for Sisters no longer in a Monastery to be included in a Sisterly visit even 
though I know it might be complicated. 

15 I believe in the importance of confidentiality and privacy and know that sharing what is happening has to 
be done with great sensitivity and balance. I also think we have come to a place of great trust and care. It 
is for these reasons I think we should have brief updates on communities in transition (San Rafael and 
Concord for example) and not hear about them from communities not in CCA 

18 none that I think of 

19 Women at the Well program has been good;  
Perhaps some other programs more focused on Carmelite topics or on Scripture 

20 I am not prepared to answer this at this time. 

21 Perhaps follow-up on my response in #4.  For now, until we hold formal elections, I think sisterly visits and 
further communication suggestions are ways we are carrying out our delegations. 

24 Whatever you did this time, worked.  So, more of the same.  Meet, share thoughts, etc.  This response 
belongs to this question.  I pasted it above (#3) but it does not belong there!  Sorry.  I had not thoughts for 
#3. 

28 At this point, I prefer large group sessions over gathering in small groups. I would appreciate hearing from 
Nancy Reynolds. Have sessions address issues at hand. 

29 With our current situation now, it will be helpful to accept our limitations and do the best you can, reach 
out to those who are willing and you know can help you carry out any program for the assembly. 

30 I need to review them. 

35 I will have to think and pray about this responding at another time 

37 The newsletter is an excellent way to connect 

 

 

R# time-frame What would you like to see covered at future meetings? 

1 4 months or so More small groups.  More videos with sisters sharing their 
experience.   

2 In about 3 months. The sharing of "what's happening" is important.  With a question or 
two provoking the future. 



3 Later in the summer, maybe 
August? 

What we just shared shouldn’t be a one time thing.  I think it needs 
to be done regularly.  Our new circumstances call for it.  We need 
to focus on concrete challenges and struggles right now rather than 
ongoing formation or education....just my sense. 

4 Yesterday's time frame seemed 
good.  

Emphasis on sharing; some updated news on the TG's thoughts 
and activities.   

5 We needed a hour and a half this 
time - that is good.  

The more we can share deeply with each other the more trust we 
will have going forward.  

6 Suggest dates and let communities 
respond to see what is possible 
and best for each. 

  

7 every 9 or 10 weeks It will be nice to have continuity.  

8 The same as this time The Sisters’ experience. What would be helpful - is there a way we 
could pray together? 

9 September Business that needs to be addressed.  

10 In a few months. Every Three 
perhaps 

Continue sharing where we are in terms of now and the future.  

12 Since my situation is so different 
now, I would prefer to leave the 
details of such a meeting to others 
who have greater access to the 
whole picture of how different 
Monasteries/Sisters are doing. 

Further creative ideas of how to live Carmel outside the confines of 
a Monastery. 

13 Fall Strategic Planning Training for living the Carmelite life for our 
futures. 

14 3-6 months Deal with some of the issues brought up at this meeting. 

15 I would like more frequent meetings 
but maybe shorter.   

Updates from the TG. Requests that communities/committees 
might have and small group sharing 

16   As I stated above.  

18 open, like this one   

19 every 3-4 months Discussion about future of CCA:  fears, hopes, dreams 
short videos of 2 different communities at each Zoom gathering 
Update on variety of ways of Sisterly Visits 
Update on where we are on Statutes: What are our realistic options 
regarding Religious Assistant 

21 October / November?  If elections 
do take place this summer, then 
the next WWD in September, and 
follow-up from this zoom meeting, 
would all give the new LT a chance 
to get on board and plan a zoom 
meeting.   

The focus of the next meeting may require different planning.  
Looking ahead, moving forward, direction for the next year or two.  
At this point, I can't look beyond a next meeting and feel future 
meetings will flow from that.  Important that we keep having them if 
sisters desire. 

22 any   

23 In the Fall    1:30-3:30 Don't know right now. 

24 Usually I find the early afternoon a 
difficult time e to do any sort of 
brain activity; this past meeting was 
interesting and lively!  It's probably 
the most convenient for the most 
people. 

On-going formation is a big thing for me; perhaps even a book club 
for anyone interested.  Studies of our Carmelite history and saints, 
etc.  But for book club - anything that interested a certain group. 

28 Anytime! An update meeting. 



29 1:30 PM ET Current situations or experiences our sisters/member communities 
is going through. These would serve as inspiration, guide and eye 
opener to other members of CCA. 

30 August or September, 2021 The Carmelite Charism and keeping it alive in our times. 

31 No more than an hour and no small 
groups! 

some practical, down-to-earth helps with aging, loss, and grief. 

32 Not sure. It's a good way to share information or have discussions when 
there is something to share or discuss.  

33 one hour   

34   Living with great deep in Carmel 

35 The time frame we have been 
using seems good 

  

36 In the fall????   

37 6 months - it seems a lot of 
preparation is necessary  

Current events of each group, Carmelite topics, what adaptations 
have been fruitful  

 

R# 7.  Is there anything else you would like to tell us? 

3 On a practical level, how can CCA continue to function when the pool of possible leadership is shrinking 
at the pace it is, while at the same time the responsibilities of the leadership are growing exponentially?  
How can the leadership take on more affiliations?  Perhaps affiliation with another monastery needs to be 
explained and addressed as well.  This would open up other avenues to those of us who will soon be 
facing these choices and possibly spare the CCA leadership. 

5 I would like to tell you over and over again what a great job I think you are doing and how deeply grateful I 
am.  Also I am aware that there are hard thing that you have to do, and that you. give a great deal of time 
and energy and compassion in all that you do.  Words do express my gratitude.  

7 Thank you! 

8 Thanks for all your work under these extraordinary circumstances. I am ver grateful for your service.  

9 It’s important to in touch with the sisters who have transitioned.  
But honestly - for at least 15 years the Association has been working toward helping communities face 
reality and make the choices that finally happened this year. Could it have turned out differently had they 
done something sooner? Very likely. But that choice is not CCA's. It belongs to each community. I don't 
think there's been any failure on the part of the Association to do what it could...especially this present 
LT/TG. I commend you on your work, your compassion and sisterly care for all of our members. The 
meeting was just excellent. Thank you!  

10 Thank you so much!  

11 Not now. 

12 God will guide and support us through this difficult time, and Carmel will be strenghthened by the suffering 
of our Sisters. 

15 I think you are doing an excellent job!! 

16 There has to be someway to go forward with theological hope.  I am not minimizing anyone's experience.  
I wonder what is the future of CCA.  Should we be discussing that now?   What would be a creative way 
for CCA to go forward especially in the midst of what has happened?   

18 not really, but thanks, it worked well 

19 Thank you for all the work you are doing.   

20 I am very grateful for all of you, for your sincere service to us, and for all the time and energy you put into 
doing it.   Thank you! 

21 What a wonderful zoom!  Thanks to all the sisters on the TG and the work that each one contributed to 
making this a success.  MUCH behind-the-scenes work & contacts went into it.  Love and good luck as 
we move onward. 

22 the future of CCA 



23 It would have been helpful to know ahead of time how long the small group session was going to be. 
Individuals would then have known how much time they had for their sharing. 
Sue Lumb and Clinton's sharings were deeply felt and at first because our moderator opened by 
commenting on their input, I wondered if we were going to give all our small group time to talking about 
what they had said, and I am glad we did not. 

24 I think you planned this meeting very well and it showed!  I usually find sharing difficult; perhaps when the 
topic is of interest and the meeting is well planned, it is more productive. 

25 How willing are we to let go of our large buildings, even if our group is not small 

26 1.  Small group sharing: time in the groups hasn't been sufficient for supportive responses to all of the 
people who shared. If there are time constraints, maybe the groups are too large? We have been steered 
toward or become accustomed to particular topics for reflection and then we only have time for one round 
of "answers". Casual and open-ended conversation and exploration would fill another need. 
2. Can closed captioning be tried for Zoom meetings and prerecorded segments of the meeting? 

27 As a LT member I checked YES for #6 thinking that a future session might be of importance to many CCA 
sisters. Personally I feel more inclined to nourish the existing relationships on an one-on-one level.  

28 Thank you for your service to all of us.  

29 Thank you for your loving service to CCA, may our Lord and our Lady accompany you in this journey. 
God bless! 

30 Thank you for all your care and work for CCA's vitality. 

32 Thanks for all your work in planning this meeting.  

36 Thank you for all you did to make this sharing a sister experience, one also of beauty and sensitivity. 

 


